

Most Precious Blood Parish Catholic School

120 E. Washington St. New London, WI 54961 (920)982-2134 <u>www.mostpreciousbloodschool.com</u>

"Sharing our Catholic faith in Christ by developing minds to grow, hearts to love, and hands to serve"

Total Board of Education Meeting Tuesday November 17, 2020 6:00 p.m. Tele-Conference Meeting Minutes

Attendees: Father John, Carrie Schneider, Marie Gorman, Sarah Rose Van Camp, Deb Martin, Joan Stemler, Wendy Krueger

- A. Religious Ed. Report Joan Stemler: Meeting on a rotating/every other week basis has been going well, no classes week of Thanksgiving, 1st Communion retreat is being restructured and plans underway for confirmation class
- B. School Report Marie Gorman: remote learning available for students has been going really well; Football Mania sold close to 90 tickets; wreath sale will start the week after Thanksgiving; work on accreditation process is on-going

C. New Business

- a. Accreditation work Accreditation likely end of April (4/27 to 4/29), will be a remote accreditation process, all items will need to be uploaded by mid-March 2021
- b. Recruitment of new Board members discussion held with Wendy Krueger (former MPB alum, aunt to current students Jase & Ruby), she agrees to take on a role as an at large Board member, approved via vote
- c. Vote on School Safety Security Assessment Plan & Emergency Response

 Procedures—language reviewed and some corrections made, motion to approve by

 Sarah Rose, 2nd by Deb; Carrie will send both to all members for an email vote:

 (Update after meeting: VOTE sent via email 12/22/20, approved by unanimous email vote)



Most Precious Blood Parish Catholic School

120 E. Washington St. New London, WI 54961 (920)982-2134 <u>www.mostpreciousbloodschool.com</u>

"Sharing our Catholic faith in Christ by developing minds to grow, hearts to love, and hands to serve"

d. Fundraiser update – School and Religious Education – limited due to no need at this time; school – may explore other options, 'knowledge-a-thon' was done in the past, 'read-a-thon' option, working to purchase new reading curriculum

D. Old Business

a. School Choice update: Application process will begin again in February, plan to send to all current families as some may now be eligible to apply who weren't last year

E. Closing Prayer - Hail Mary